
Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time  August 28, 2016 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Monday: No Mass—Priest day off 
Tuesday: 9am Stella Maris 
Wednesday: 9am St. Augustine’s 
Thursday: 9am St. Augustine’s 
Friday: 9am St.  
Saturday: 6pm Stella Maris 
Sunday: 9am St. Anne’s for Linus Doyle 
 10:00am Stella Maris 
 10:30am St. Augustine’s   
 
Confessions: Fr. Raj is available in the 
vestries after weekday masses for the 
sacrament of Reconciliation. All are 
encouraged to experience the Mercy and 
Love of the Ever Forgiving Father 
 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Sick and 

Dying will be said following weekday 

Masses. 
 
Fr. Raj Santiago:  Office: 902-963-2245 
    Cell: 902-393-0572 
  Email: rajstaugustin@gmail.com 
 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron  902-621-0638  
Janet Doiron  902-963-3247  
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Carol Probert  902-963-3089 
 
Scent Free: Please avoid scented products  
in our churches. Some parishioners are 
strongly allergic to chemical fragrances. 
 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal 
Preparation. 

year. The salary would be determined 
according to experience and training. 
Please drop off applications to the Parish 
Office. 
 
St. Michael's, Corran Ban Cemetery 
Service: following the 4:00 pm Mass, 
Saturday, September 10. Pot-luck to 
follow in the hall. You are invited to take 
along something for the sharing table. All 
welcome! 
 
The 150th Anniversary of St. Lawrence 
O'Toole Church in Green Meadows will 
be celebrated on Sunday, September 11, 
with Mass at 2:00pm followed by a 
reception. All are most welcome!  
 
20th Annual St. Simon & St. Jude Parish 
Picnic: Sunday, August 28 beginning with 
mass at 11am and ending with the rosary 
at 6pm. There will be Lobster/Turkey 
dinners from 12-5 (while quantities last). 
Music, games, 50/50 draws, lottery prizes, 
silent cake auction, canteen services and 
much, much more. Bring your lawn chairs 
and join us for an afternoon of family fun. 
 

Community Notices 
 Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tuesdays at 
10 AM in the vestry of St. Augustine’s 
Church. Call 902-894-3503 for more 
information. 
 
Ceilidh: Sunday Aug 28th Jon Mathews 
and Cynthia Macleod with step dancer 
Catherine Gallant. Cymbria Lions Centre 
is located at 2184 Church Rd. We have a 
50/50 draw, Ice Cream Sundae sales. We 
are wheel chair accessible and air 
conditioned. Doors open at 6:30pm. 902-
963-2166 cymbrialions.ca.  
 

Ceilidh: Star of the Sea Seniors Club, 
North Rustico, Ceilidh by “A Touch of 
Country” will take place on Sunday, 
August 28, at 7:30pm. Lots of singing and 
toe-tapping music, lunch, and 50/50 draw. 
Please join us for a great time. See you 
there! 
 
Acadian Harvest Celebrations at the 
Farmers' Bank of Rustico and Doucet 
House Museums: On Thursday, Sept. 1, 
from 5-7pm, Chef Robert Pendergast will 
prepare Traditional Acadian Food at the 
Outdoor Clay Bake Oven at the Doucet 
House. (Pre-registration is requested.) This 
is followed at 7:30pm. by a Lecture given 
by Reg Porter entitled "Learning to Look 
at Stained Glass Windows". The Museum 
is wheelchair accessible and air 
conditioned. There is a fee for the Meal 
and/ or Lecture (cash only). For more 
information about these and other events, 
c a l l  9 0 2 - 9 6 3 - 3 1 6 8 ,  e m a i l 
farmers@pei.aibn.com or visit our website 
www.farmersbank.ca .  
 
Thank You: I would like to thank all 
those who sent flowers, and cards, those 
who kept me in their daily prayers, masses 
and novenas while I was in Halifax 
hospital. Thanks also to those who visited 
me at home, for your help, and words of 
encouragement. Your kindness was greatly 
appreciated. God bless. Love, Audrey 
(Audie)  
 
Stitch Group: The Star of the Sea Seniors 
club stitch group will meet on Wednesday 
September 7 at 9:30am 
 
Dance at the Rustico Bay Seniors Club on 
Sat Sept 3rd 9-12. Music by Country Steel. 
50-50 draw light lunch. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Ann, Brian, Debbie, Melanie, Parker, 
Steve, Steven, Ann Blais, Peter Buote, 

Evan Clark, Kathy Doiron (Inez), 
John Doucette, Roger Emond, 
Alyre Gallant, Audrey Gallant, 
Brenda Gallant, Cathy Gallant, 
Cecilia Gallant, Dale Gallant, 
Sonny Gauthier, Mary Gillis, 

Arlene & Clint Harper, Rose Hennessey, 
Alice Hepp, Leo LeClair, 

Paul MacDonald, Carol MacIsaac, 
Jen Marten, Alan Perry, Regis Peters, 

Sheldon Pineau, Allan Pound, 
Bernadette Proctor, Dane Simpson, 

Suzie Smith, Shirley Somers, 
Pauline Walsh, Emeric Walsh, 

Dakota Wedge 
 
To have a name added or removed from 
the prayer line please contact:  

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Angela Gallant 902-963-3438  
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516  

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-963-2245 
 
Communion at Home: If you know of 
anyone who should be receiving 
communion at home because of  
inability to attend church, please contact 
one of the pastoral associates. 
 
Hospital or Home Visits: If you have a 
family member or friend in the hospital, 
at home or other care facility who would 
like to see a priest please call Fr. Raj 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 
Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 



will celebrate with catechists around the 
world the Jubilee for Catechists. The 
National Office for Evangelization and 
Catechesis has prepared an online resource 
The Jubilee for Catechists: Announcing 
the Mercy of God, for use in parishes. The 
materials can be accessed on their website 
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/office-for-
evangelization-and-catechesis/4482-
jubilee-for-catechists. These resources can 
be used at any time throughout the pastoral 
year by catechism coordinators, parish 
pastoral workers, clergy, chaplains, and 
parents to emphasize the special role of the 
catechist. They have been designed in such 
a way that they can be used for reflection 
by individuals or in a larger group setting. 
Parishes may wish to use the liturgical 
suggestions for a special blessing of 
catechists either on Sunday, September 
25th, 2016 or at another time when 
catechists are gathered together. As 
members of the Diocese of Charlottetown 
and the universal Church, let us join 
together in prayer and thanksgiving as we 
prepare to celebrate all catechists – past, 
present and future! "Who are catechists? 
They are people who keep the memory of 
God alive; they keep it alive in themselves 
and they are able to revive it in 
others." (Homily of Holy Father, Pope 
Francis, Sept. 29, 2013 during the Holy 
Mass on the Occasion of the 'Day for 
Catechists' during the Year of Faith) 
Charlene Peters, Coordinator of 
Catechetics, Diocese of Charlottetown 
( 9 0 2 )  3 6 8  8 0 0 5  e x t .  2 2 6 , 
catechetics@dioceseofcharlottetown.com 
 
News from UPEI Chaplaincy Centre: 
Welcome Day for new students is 
Saturday September 3. The Chaplaincy 

Centre will be open from 1:00 - 4:00 with 
student representatives present (with 
snacks of course). Our Sunday 6:00pm 
Mass resumes Sunday, September 4 at the 
Chaplaincy Centre on campus. UPEI's 
Canadian Catholic Student Association 
(CCSA) is hosting the national CCSA 
conference, October 27-30, 2016 in 
Charlottetown "You Are Chosen". 
Saturday October 29 from 9:30-11:30 we 
will be offering students volunteer service 
with an opportunity to reflect on the 
experience later that day. Anyone with 
concrete ideas/needs is asked to contact 
either Sister Sue at sukidd@upei.ca or 
Grace McCarvill at gmmccarvill@upei.ca. 
Thank you. 
 
Celebrating the Holy Year of Mercy: At 
St. Dunstan's Basilica on Sunday, 
September 4, at 2:30 pm, Holy Mass in 
Syro-Malabar Rite for the Syro-Malabar 
Community in Prince Edward Island. Syro
-Malabar Rite is one among the 22 Rites in 
the Catholic Church. Mass will be 
celebrated in their Mother tongue - 
"Malayalam". 
 
Director of Catechetics: Applications 
will be received until Friday, September 9, 
for the position of Director of Catechetics 
at St. Dunstan's Basilica. This is a part-
time position (10 hours/week, 10 months/

Unit Notices 
A Spiritual Gift for the Marian 
Devotees: Holy Rosary will be said in all 
our unit churches before all the Holy 
Masses, those who love to join are 
requested to come 20 minutes before the 
mass time. 
 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin 
notices to bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com 
or call 902-886-2761. Deadline for weekly 
bulletins is Thurs. at 4pm 
 
Holy Hour Adoration: Every last Friday 
of the month at St. Anne's Church from 
9:30am to 10:30am. 
 
Cemetery Sunday: There will be a service 
of prayer and song at St. Mary’s Cemetery, 
Hunter River on Sunday, September 11 at 
1:30pm. All are welcome. Please pass this 
invitation along to those who may have 
family members in the cemetery or former 
parishioners of St Mary’s of the People. 
 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
Annual Stella Maris Parish Collection: 
Your contribution may be returned by 
placing it in the weekend collection or 
mailing it in the self-addressed envelope. 

We ask that you be as generous as you can. 
Extra envelopes will be available at the 
back of the Church. Thank you! 
 

St. Anne’s Notices 
Ministries for August: Proclaimer: 
Marion Murphy Youth Proclaimer: 
Rebecca Wiegers Eucharistic Minister: 
Charlie Gallant Ushers/Ministers of 
Hospitality: Wilbert Gallant, Jacinta 
Doiron, Mike Doiron  Offertory Families:  
August 28 Cory & Tammy Peters & 
Family 
 
Ministries for September:  
Proclaimer: Charlene VanLeeuwen 
Youth Proclaimer: Katie VanLeeuwen 
Eucharistic Minister: Heather Doiron 
Ushers/Ministers of Hospitality: Chris 
Hayami, Joan Hayami, Peter Vanleeuwen 
Offertory Families: Sept 4 Francis & 
Sharon Wiegers & Family, Sept 11 Donna 
Stewart, Sept 18 Julie & Chole Walsh, 
Sept 25  Ella Mae Doiron 
 

Diocese Notices 
Jubilee for Catechists "Announcing the 
Mercy of God" Sunday, September 25: 
On September 25, 2016, within the context 
of the Jubilee Year of Mercy, Pope Francis 

LAST WEEK’S COLLECTIONS & DONATIONS 
St. Augustine’s Sunday, August 21 $1267.50 

Special Collection:$50.00 
St. Anne’s Sunday, August 21: $714.00 

Stella Maris Sunday, August 21: $957.00 
Cemetery Fund (Wake): $375.00 

Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 
 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 

Youth Ministries 
CDG—LDG—YDG 

 

Registration is now open: It is hard to believe but it is time to register your child(ren) 

for religion classes for the upcoming year 2016-2017. Classes start on Sunday, Sep-

tember 11th. Please go to the following link to register www.jp2youthministries.com. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me at 902-394-0681. 

Thanks, Louise Doucette, Youth Ministry Coordinator 


